
 

 

           LAKE TOWNSHIP       

                    339 Strausser Road, Stoneboro, Pa 16153  Ph: (724) 376-7216  

                                                                                                                                                                                   

                                                     Supervisors: Chairman- Fred Elder 

                                                     Vice Chairman- Harry Fairlamb 

                                                      Roadmaster-     Jon Gander                            

FEBRUARY 14, 2022 

 

 

The Lake Township regular meeting was held on Monday, February 14, 2022 at the Lake 

Township Municipal Building.   

*Present where Supervisors Jon Gander, Fred Elder, Harry Fairlamb and Secretary Deanna 

Yarnell. 

*Chairman Elder opened the meeting at 8:00p.m.  Minutes to the January Organization  

meeting where read. Corrected and approved by a motion from Gander, 2nd by Fairlamb. 

 

Guests: Neil Bromley, Mr. and Mrs. John Scheistle, Dane Coast and Thad Hall 

 

Bids Lawn Mowing 

 

Neil Bromley:  JJMC Ballfield (2) fields  $120.00 

   Bethany Cemetery   $ 80.00 

   District Rd. Cemetery   $ 45.00 

 

Scheistle Lawn Care: JJMC Ballfield (1) field  $100.00 

   JJMC Ballfield (2) field  $ 75.00 

   Bethany Cemetery   $ 85.00 

 

Todd Heckman: JJMC Ballfield (2) fields  $120.00 

   Bethany Cemetery   $ 75.00 

   District Rd. Cemetery   $ 40.00 

 

Motion to accept the bid by Todd Heckman by Elder 2nd by Fairlamb 

 

Supervisors recognize Thad Hall from the County Board of Elections, Mr. Hall wanted to discuss 

the possibility of moving the polling place for Lake Township from the Township building to a 

church in Stoneboro.  Mr. Hall after touring the facility earlier in the month has concerns about 

the handicap accessibility for voting, specifically the designated handicap parking spot and the 

ramp coming into the Township building.  The Supervisors and Mr. Hall discussed what 

necessary code updates would require as their initial response is to keep the polling at the 

Township building.  Mr. Hall will send approved specs for both a handicap ramp and parking 



spot.  The Supervisors asked if they could take some time before deciding.  No decision will 

need to be made until April, 2022. 

    

Roadmaster Report: 

 

The 1995 small dump truck is out for repairs.  Snow removal has gone better with Supervisor 

Elder and Jonathan Scheistle rotating in the large plow truck and Supervisor Gander using his 

own truck and plow. 

 

Bills where approved and paid. 

 

Motion by Elder 2nd by Fairlamb to accept the bid from Solid Rock Roofing to replace the roof 

on the Township building for $44,650.00 to start as soon as possible.  Interior damage due to the 

roof leaking will become severe if not addressed soon.  

 

Motion by Gander 2nd by Fairlamb to get phone quotes for hauling for 2022 for next month 

meeting.   

 

The Supervisors signed a Resolution 2022-01 to join the Delaware COG for 2022 for Tar and 

Chip.  

 

Treasurer Report: 

• General Fund        $ 67,068.86 

• General Savings    $    

• State Checking     $  13,316.32 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 10:15 p.m. 

 

Deanna L Yarnell 

Lake Township Secretary/Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

          


